BOARD OF CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS

MINUTES

DATE:


July 23, 2012 

PLACE:

500 North Calvert Street




2nd Floor Conference Room, 2 p.m.




Baltimore, MD  21202

PRESENT:

Robyn Dubick




H. Christine Pirrung



Barbara Portnoy




Carla Viar



Karen Zopf

OTHERS 

PRESENT:

Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director




Michael Miller, Assistant Executive Director




Milena Y. Trust, Assistant Attorney General




Janet Morgan, Outreach Coordinator

CALL TO ORDER


Carla Viar, Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 2:25 p.m.


APPROVAL OF MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Ms. Zopf, seconded by Ms. Pirrung and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes of the April 23, 2012 meeting as submitted.

CONTINUING EDUCATION COMMITTEE REPORT


The Board approved the following Course(s):

SEE ATTACHED


Motion (II) was made by Ms. Zopf, seconded by Ms. Pirrung, and unanimously carried by the Board to approve the CEU courses.


It was noted that the NEOCON Conference will be held in Baltimore on October 16 and 17, 2012.  The CEU committee expressed its willingness to work with staff in the interim to ensure that NEOCON seminars are approved by the date of the conference.

BOARD VACANCIES


Board members inquired about the status of the interior designer and consumer member vacancies.  Ms. Edwards stated that she would check with the Secretary's office.

STAFF UPDATE


Ms. Edwards introduced Michael Miller, Assistant Executive Director, who started his position on June 27, 2012.  Ms. Edwards further reported that the investigator position should be filed in the near future.
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NEW BUSINESS

Joint Chairs Meeting


Ms. Trust reported that the Joint Chairs met on June 27, 2012.  The Finance report indicated that the special fund is breaking even thus far for 2012.  There is a surplus of approximately $240,000.  She commented on various reasons for the decrease in the surplus and suggested that fees may have to be increased in the future.  

Legislative Update


Ms. Trust informed that Board that the Landscape Architects Board is putting forth a bill in 2013 to implement continuing professional competency.  A bill to enhance firm permit requirements and enforcement authority for the Surveyors', Landscape Architects', and Architects' Boards will be submitted for 2013 also.  The Professional Engineers' Board may submit a bill to implement firm permit requirements, but that has not been decided as yet.  There is no legislation affecting the Interior Designers' Board.
OLD BUSINESS

Update on University Outreach


Carla Viar-Pullen noted that community colleges are expecting an increase in enrollments due to the high cost of four year colleges.  It may be a good time to contact community colleges about establishing a specialized degree in interior design.  Ms. Viar-Pullen noted that her contact at Frederick Community College retired.  She will follow-up when a replacement is named.  It was noted that Anne Arundel Community College has a fairly substantial interior design program.  


Robyn Dubick stated that Danielle Bush, Certified Interior Designer, talked with Stevenson University about a degree program.  Ms. Portnoy will reach out to Stevenson and Ms. Viar-Pullen will accompany her.  Stevenson might be the best option to establish a bachelor's degree program because it is a private institution and may be able to provide funding.  Karen Zopf said that Morgan is interested but probably is not a practical option because it is a public institution and funding is limited.
NCIDQ Conference Call


Robyn Dubick stated that she recently participated in a conference call with NCIDQ.   There were several items of note:  Canada applicants will start taking knowledge portion of the exam without experience beginning in 2013; Sections 1 and 2 of the NCIDQ exam will be administered via computer next year; NCIDQ changing its organization name to Council of Interior Designer Qualification; the annual conference will be held November 9 and 10 in Chicago, IL.
OTHER BUSINESS

Record count of certificate holders


As of July 23, 2012, the number of currently certified interior designers is 319. 

BOARD OF CERTIFIED INTERIOR DESIGNERS

July 23, 2012

Page  2 of 3 

Approved applications


Four new applications were approved since last meeting.
Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for October 22, 2012.  

ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business, motion  (IV) was made by Ms. Pirrung, seconded by Ms. Zopf, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 3:05 p.m. 


With Corrections         


Without Corrections
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